# PUDDLE JUMPER



### Special Edition

Jason Kowalchuk, Manager of Little Eldorado Gold Camp and Johnne Binckley, owner has invited our club to tour their facility and operations FREE of charge Sunday afternoon May 28. This will enhance the tourist and community interest, give our club an opportunity to tour, make members aware of the history available, and encourage you all to get your cars out of storage for this opening tour of the season. This is a two way street situation to establish PR for us as well as for the Gold Camp. So be on your best behavior. No Rowdy un disciplined members or children.

We must arrive around 2 pm, park the cars and be ready for the tour at 3:00 pm. Parking and security of the antique cars will be handled by Eldorado employees.

We need an accurate head and vehicle count by Wed morning May 24. Due to ElDorado Technicalities, Only confirmed persons will be considered. We will meet at the parking area of the old Grand Auto/Bank at Bentley Mall and be ready to motor on at 1:30 pm. Drivers coming in from East of Fairbanks can meet at Chace house in North Pole at 1:00 pm.

Call Bill Chace or Paul Camarata to confirm:

Bill Chace, Project officer

Home 488-3805

Work 456-7794 ext 149

Paul Camarata, President Vernon Nash Car Club

Home 488-4293

I just got applications for the North Pole Summer Festival Parade (enclosed). It will take place Saturday, June 10, from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. The location of the Festival venue is in front of Santa Claus House and into Santaland RV Park.

The Parade will start at 1 p.m. with lineup at noon. Their goal is to have 75 entries.



## OPEN HOUSE & BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS!!!

Nancy Clayton Peterson and Sherry Camarata would like you to stop by to see Nancy's **new home** and wish Sourdough George Clayton a very happy 80th birthday and congratulate Sicilian Paul Camarata on his 70th!!!!!!!

### Saturday April 22, 2000 from 4:00 PM to about 9:00 PM

come as you are, stop in before or after dinner and stay awhile for some good conversation -- tell a favorite story or two -- or share a joke -- have a few snacks and a great time.

2502 Outside Blvd: take the Richardson Highway to Mission Road (turn as if you are going to the Elf's Den). Then make a left onto Outside Blvd. and follow it to #2502. There will be balloons marking the party. See you there.

Contact Nancy at 496-4744 or Sherry at 488-4293. \*\*no gifts/but lots of funny cards

#### May 12, 2000

It's Gary and Shirley Nash's 30th Anniversary Party

It's at the Dog Mushers Hall on Farmers Loop contact Tammy at 490-2842 Please arrive at 7:00 PM promptly (guests of honor arrive at 7:30)

There will be buffet style dining, selective bar and lots of beer You are more than welcome to contribute a favorite dish.

The more the merrier!

also feel free to invite all who know and love Gary and Shirley as some may have been left off the invite list by accident . .

Shhhhhhh -- this one is a surprise!